	Mendota Mdewakanton Dakota Community
	Page 1



	[image: image2.png]


Mendota Mdewakanton Dakota Community News

	November, 2005
	P O Box 50835, Mendota, MN  55150
	Volume 10, ISSUE 7

	Phone:  651-452-4141
	Fax:  651-452-4232
	www.mendotadakota.org

	[image: image3.wmf][image: image4.wmf]
	Voting Membership Meeting 
Tuesday, November 29th at 7:00 PM 

Note date & time   
 Our monthly meeting will be the last Tuesday at 7:00 PM.  Mark this date on your calendar and plan to attend!  Our Constitution requires that we have a minimum of 15 members attending to conduct any business. 
Helps us save on postage!
We spend about $80 each month on postage for the newsletter.  You can help us save money simply by getting your newsletter through email.  Send an email to the office at:  kangi42159@aol.com stating that you prefer to get your newsletter electronically. 
Hau Mitakuyepi  from the Chairman: 
 Just a reminder about the Leonard Peltier Christmas Drive.  The deadline is Sunday, December 11, which is the date of our holiday party as well.  This will be a pot-luck feast, so please bring a dish to share.  Remember the clothing needs to be new or gently used and clean.  Again, jackets, hats, mittens, warm weather gear is greatly needed.  Toy donations need to be new and unwrapped.  We will also take non-perishable foods.  
Pidami-gwich! . Kangi Cistana (Michael Scott)
DAKOTA OHINNI UN (ALWAYS BE DAKOTA)
Back to top
                          Wokiksuye Wotapi

                     “ Remembrance Feast”  

                 Memorial Ceremonial Feast
  On Saturday, November 12, several of our members and friends of the community made the trip  to Morton, Mn to be present for the Dakota Commemoration March Ceremony.  It was a wonderful gathering at the community center.  There were tables with photos from the past walks, and many photos of Dakota people,  some who had marched and lived in the concentration camp at Ft. Snelling.  There were lists of names of people, some who lived at the encampment, some who died,  some who were condemned, and the thirty eight who were hung.  There were great speakers, with Chris Mato Nunpa leading the ceremony.  Jim Anderson spoke for us, the Mendota Dakota, and gave a great and inspiring speech.  We had a wonderful turkey dinner, and later there were inipi ceremonies.  The women started theirs about  5:30 pm and the men followed.  Three of us women from Mendota participated in the sweat as well as four men from  our group.  Some very powerful prayers were given.  Thank you to all those who went to Morton to represent our people.  
 Dues Bills

Please accept our apologies for any incorrect bills for dues.  We had a few bugs in the system yet, thank you for your patience, and we are sorry for the inconvenience.  

Volunteers
A huge thank you to all the people that volunteer time, money, supplies, etc.  to help our community.  It is always greatly appreciated!!  Pidamiyaye!
Coldwater Spring

As of November 8th, 2005, Coldwater will have its gates open 9:00 am through 3:00 pm Monday – Friday.  A huge thanks to everyone who has been involved in fighting against the “limited access”.  A few months ago, Coldwater shut its gates to everyone except for a one hour time period on Fridays, and you needed to show a permit, which had to be renewed often, and your state identification.  That is over and the gates are open again!  Hooray!!
Store hours

Beginning December 3, the store will be open from 8am to 2pm.  We need volunteers to sign up for shifts to help in the store.  We need two people per shift, there will be two shifts per Saturday.  Please call the office if you can help.  

Pilot Knob 

The city of Mendota Heights has agreed to put up the $400,000 needed to purchase the piece of land on Pilot Knob.  This is such a beautiful place with a million dollar view.  So many people have worked long and hard on saving Pilot Knob.  Thank you to all of those involved.  
Placemats for sale

A placemat from the Sibley Tea House was found by a membership applicant recently, in her mothers box of treasures. It has a map of Mendota including Pilot Knob, Pike Island, and many more places of interest.  We have one in the store to look at, which is laminated.  If anyone would like to see it, please come to the office.  We will take orders to make copies and laminate them if desired.  There will be a ten dollar charge, with proceeds going to MMDC.  There really is a wealth of information in the illustration!  Great holiday gift!

Beading class!

We will be having beading classes in the month of December on Tuesday nights.  The first class is Tuesday December 6th.  The classes will continue during December on Tuesdays.  ( December 6th, 13th, 20th, 27th).  We have a wonderful teacher, some of you may know her: Sherri Brown Eyes.  She does beautiful work, some she has sold in our store.  Plan to come to class and learn and have some fun.  You can bring your own beads, but there are also beads here at MMDC for anyone who wishes to use them.  Please call the office with any questions
Enrollment/Constitution Bylaws Committee

Bev Scott and Ann Lauer have taken on the task of this committee and are looking for help.  Please contact the office if you can help.  This would involve a couple hours every other week.

Grandmothers Council Meeting
There will be a Grandmothers Council Meeting Saturday, Nov. 26th at 10:30 at the MMDC office.  This will be to discuss the upcoming ceremony for Michael.  Please plan to attend.  
.  

	Voting Membership Meeting


	Meeting Minutes
Call to order Michael Scott at 4:50 pm. We have a quorum.
Chairman report: Michael Scott talked about the Leonard Peltier Drive and gave some guidelines on what we could donate, such as hats, mittens, winter coats, clean, gently used clothing.  Toys need to be new and unwrapped.  We are also having a food drive which will be to help anyone in the community first, the rest will go to Pine Ridge.  The deadline for donations is Sunday, December 11, the day of the holiday party, which is at 1:00.  We will not have a December meeting, but will have a gambling report the day of the party.  We discussed having some of our women go to the concentration camp at Pike Island and collect the name stakes, which need to be wrapped in a sina (blanket) and taken down to Morton for a ceremony for our people who passed in the winter of 1862-1863.
Co-chairman report:  Curt LeClaire spoke about having the store open on Saturdays beginning the Saturday of December 3rd.  We need 2 volunteers per shift, 2 shifts per Saturday.  A shift will be 3 ½ hours.  There will be training days set up for anyone who can help.  We need cashiers and a pull tab salesperson.  We also need volunteers for janitorial duties inside and out at the office/store.  We need helpers to clean the office and organize the space.  We have a Native American AA group that would like to use the space on Sundays.  A motion was made to charge $100.00 each time for a meeting, $50.00 for powwow storage.  Motion was seconded by Jim Anderson.  Motion carried.  

Treasurer report: Renée Johnson gave us the report on the current status of the finances.  We get 30% of the money we bring in, 70% goes to programs, expenses.  
Historian report:  James (Jim) Anderson to meet with Howard Vogel and discuss Coldwater and treaty rights.  Our sweat lodge (inipi) was torn down  on Pike Island.  We need to build another one possibly in another place.  We talked about an inipi on Barbara Nimis’ property.  Brian Christian will bring a chainsaw to help.  Thank you Barbara!  Pidamaya!  James Anderson made a motion to adjourn.

	Positions 
Available 
Now!


	                               Positions Available!

Scholarship Committee:  Members will determine guidelines, including the application and disbursement process.  Contact Vickie Scott at 763-422-4865.

Secretary: 

The position  is still open for secretary.  Duties involve working with the Tribal Council to create an agenda for the weekly Tribal Council meetings and the monthly Voting Membership meetings.  Also included would be the responsibility of taking and typing the minutes for these meetings, presenting them to the Tribal Council weekly, and to the newsletter editor monthly (for inclusion in the newsletter).  Time commitment is about 2 hours a week.  Interested parties please submit a letter of intent to the Election Committee at the office as quickly as possible.  
Grandmothers
There is a Grandmothers meeting scheduled for Saturday, November 26, at 10:30 am.  The meeting is to discuss Michaels upcoming ceremony, which will be held on Sunday, December 4th  Please plan to attend.
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	Dakota Culture Classes
	Learn About the Dakota Culture 
by Jim Anderson
Mark your calendars for the last Wednesday each month.  Jim Anderson, our Historian, will share his knowledge about our Dakota heritage and ceremonies.  Everyone is welcome to attend and learn about this beautiful life way.

Pidamiya ye do 


	Friends of the Friendlies
	Mendota Dakota Ośpaye
by Linda Rost and Diane Elliot
We are establishing a Society in conjunction with the Tribe to assist in the efforts to preserve the culture.  If you are interested in becoming a member of our Society and helping us build our community, please contact us.  

Here is the email address:  hecetu1@yahoo.com
Linda Rost 612-825-1079 (leave a message)  or   Diane Elliott at 651-457-0312. 


	
Gaming Corner
	Charitable Gaming Minutes October 2005 Meeting

Called to order by Michael Scott, Tribal Chairman. Kiki Marsh presented the September 2005 report.  It was approved.  Minutes from the previous meeting were read and approved.  Allowable Expenses (actual & estimated) were presented and approved.  Lawful Purpose Expenditures were discussed and approved.

Agenda for next Gaming Meeting

	
	Call to order

Present monthly report

Allowable expenditures

Back to top
	Lawful purpose expenditures

Open Forum

Adjourn


	Tribal Council:
	Committee Chairs:

	Chairman
	Michael Scott   612-789-6642
	Constitution/
Membership
	Renée Johnson  763-757-8354

	Vice Chairman
	Curtis LeClaire   763-205-1286
	Cultural
	Jim Anderson   763-753-2833
Michael Scott   612-789-6642

	Secretary
	Beverly Scott    612-789-6642
	Fundraising
	Jim Albrecht   952-472-1571

	Treasurer
	Renée   Johnson   763-757-8354  
	Gambling Manager
	Kathleen Marsh 651-452-5236

	Historian
	Jim Anderson   763-753-2833
	Land
	Jim Albrecht   952-472-1571

	Email
	kangi42159@aol.com 
	Newsletter Editor
	Tiffany Eggenberg  952-226-4084

	
	
	Public Relations
	Dick LeClaire   651-687-9480
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We are a non-profit organization dedicated to preserving our Dakota heritage.
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Newsletter articles


You can submit an �article by faxing it �to the Newsletter Editor at the MMDC office:  �651-452-4232


Emailing it to: ��HYPERLINK "mailto:Kangi42159@aol.com"��Tiffany Eggenberg�


Or mailing it to the MMDC office.














